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Department of Veterans Affairs § 41.200 

Single audit means an audit, which in-
cludes both the entity’s financial state-
ments, and the Federal awards as de-
scribed in § 41.500. 

State means any State of the United 
States, the District of Columbia, the 
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, the 
Virgin Islands, Guam, American 
Samoa, the Commonwealth of the 
Northern Mariana Islands, and the 
Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands, 
any instrumentality thereof, any 
multi-State, regional, or interstate en-
tity, which has governmental func-
tions, and any Indian tribe as defined 
in this section. 

Student Financial Aid (SFA) includes 
those programs of general student as-
sistance, such as those authorized by 
Title IV of the Higher Education Act of 
1965, as amended, (20 U.S.C. 1070 et seq.) 
which is administered by the U.S. De-
partment of Education, and similar 
programs provided by other Federal 
agencies. It does not include programs 
which provide fellowships or similar 
Federal awards to students on a com-
petitive basis, or for specified studies 
or research. 

Subrecipient means a non-Federal en-
tity that expends Federal awards re-
ceived from a pass-through entity to 
carry out a Federal program, but does 
not include an individual that is a ben-
eficiary of such a program. A sub-
recipient may also be a recipient of 
other Federal awards directly from a 
Federal awarding agency. Guidance on 
distinguishing between a subrecipient 
and a vendor is provided in § 41.210. 

Types of compliance requirements refers 
to the types of compliance require-
ments listed in the compliance supple-
ment. Examples include: Activities al-
lowed or unallowed; allowable costs/ 
cost principles; cash management; eli-
gibility; matching, level of effort, ear-
marking; and, reporting. 

Vendor means a dealer, distributor, 
merchant, or other seller providing 
goods or services that are required for 
the conduct of a Federal program. 
These goods or services may be for an 
organization’s own use or for the use of 
beneficiaries of the Federal program. 
Additional guidance on distinguishing 
between a subrecipient and a vendor is 
provided in § 41.210. 

(Authority: Pub. L. 104–156; 110 Stat. 1396) 

Subpart B—Audits 

§ 41.200 Audit requirements. 

(a) Audit required. Non-Federal enti-
ties that expend $500,000 or more in a 
year in Federal awards shall have a 
single or program-specific audit con-
ducted for that year in accordance with 
the provisions of this part. Guidance on 
determining Federal awards expended 
is provided in § 41.205. 

(b) Single audit. Non-Federal entities 
that expend $500,000 or more in a year 
in Federal awards shall have a single 
audit conducted in accordance with 
§ 41.500 except when they elect to have 
a program-specific audit conducted in 
accordance with paragraph (c) of this 
section. 

(c) Program-specific audit election. 
When an auditee expends Federal 
awards under only one Federal pro-
gram (excluding R&D) and the Federal 
program’s laws, regulations, or grant 
agreements do not require a financial 
statement audit of the auditee, the 
auditee may elect to have a program- 
specific audit conducted in accordance 
with § 41.235. A program-specific audit 
may not be elected for R&D unless all 
of the Federal awards expended were 
received from the same Federal agen-
cy, or the same Federal agency and the 
same pass-through entity, and that 
Federal agency, or pass-through entity 
in the case of a subrecipient, approves 
in advance a program-specific audit. 

(d) Exemption when Federal awards ex-
pended are less than $500,000. Non-Fed-
eral entities that expend less than 
$500,000 a year in Federal awards are 
exempt from Federal audit require-
ments for that year, except as noted in 
§ 41.215(a), but records must be avail-
able for review or audit by appropriate 
officials of the Federal agency, pass- 
through entity, and General Account-
ing Office (GAO). 

(e) Federally Funded Research and De-
velopment Centers (FFRDC). Manage-
ment of an auditee that owns or oper-
ates a FFRDC may elect to treat the 
FFRDC as a separate entity for pur-
poses of this part. 

(Authority: Pub. L. 104–156; 110 Stat. 1396) 
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